

Field Address:

Caixa Postal 7316 Joinville, SC 89210-971 **USA Address:** 560 John Deere Road Monroe, GA 30656 **Email:** 

**Sending Church:** Victory Baptist Church 150 Clark McCullers Dr.

jamesallen@mwbm.org

Loganville, GA 30052 770.466.4040

Goals:

Winning Souls Planting Churches Discipling Believers Training Leaders

Birthdays:

James 09-07-1968 Soraia 07-16-1970 Matthew 01-03-1990 Priscilla 10-13-1993 Stephanie 09-26-2005 Frank 10-18-2007

Anniversary 07-16-1988



PO Box 519 Braselton, GA 30517 706.654.2818 www.mwbm.org Dear supporters and prayer partners,

Greetings in the lovely name of Jesus!

During the month of July, even as we observed the recommendations in effect due to the ongoing corona-virus pandemic, my Dad, who is 80 years old, my sister Laura, my wife Soraia and I all contracted the Covid-19 virus. It effected each one of us in different ways, some more intensely as was mine and Laura's case, and others less as was my wife Soraia's case. We were all very concerned especially with Dad due to his many underlying conditions such as stage 4 lung cancer, diabetes and kidney disease. But praise be to God that in His great mercy has given us all a complete recovery from this awful virus.

On August 8, our daughter Priscilla and her fiancé Kevin Ramirez were married. It was a wonderful cerimony oficiated by our pastor Derik Lawrence and held at the Bible Baptist Church of Monroe, Georgia, were I was saved at the age of seven. Also in August, our younger children Stephanie and Frank, began attending Victory Baptist School in Loganville, Georgia, a ministry of our Home Church.

Just before leaving Brazil for our furlough we sold our aging car and put the money in savings so we could buy an updated vehicle upon returning to the field. As you know, soon after our arrival in the USA the worldwide corona virus pandemic hit and as it did here in the States, it greatly diminished several of our church family's income. Immediately the Lord led us to use those funds to support the Pastor and church ministries as much as we could during this very trying time. Needless to say, over the past eight months this has almost depleted these funds completely. Please know that we have done this out of love and in obedience to God's leading, and we know that He will provide for us as He always has. Having said that, upon our return to the field we will need another dependable vehicle suitable to our ministry and family needs. I share this as a request that you make it a matter of prayer, knowing that God will supply for this need.

Please continue to pray for us as we minister to the Brazilian people through various social medias and as we continue our time of furlough here in the United States.

Thank you for your faithful support and prayer for our family and ministry.

In Christ,

James & Soraia Allen

Now I beseech you, brethren, for the Lord Jesus Christ's sake, and for the love of the Spirit, that ye strive together with me in your prayers to God for me; Romans 15:30